
 

 

Honduras Trip Travelogue 

07.06.19 

By Naomi Campos  

 
It’s been a great first day! We had a great team to send us off in prayer and headed for the airport.  
Everything ran smoothly and we landed in Tegucigalpa, Honduras at 9:30 AM. It was such an exciting 
time getting off the plane after hours of traveling but it was also such a joy to finally meet Paul and 
Tania Steer who were waiting for us at the airport.  

   

 
We loaded up and headed to Comayagua to grab some amazing Honduran 
food for lunch and checked in to our hotel. We then headed to Tintel to meet 
the children that the Steers minister to with their fútbol ministry. Every single 
one of them went around and shook everyone’s hands and welcomed us. They 
were the sweetest children I’ve ever met! It was awesome being able to 
hangout with them and see the joy in their hearts thanks to the Lord and the 
constant love and intentionality from the Steers. 

 
My favorite part was being able to hear the way Paul cares for the 
children in Tintel. He is teaching them how sin affects them and their 
loved ones but also how it affects their relationship with Jesus. We 
ended our time with the kids by praying for them and their families. I 
was able to witness what Jesus is doing through the children to create a 
new legacy that glorifies Jesus. I’m excited to spend time with them for 
the next few days during VBS and create friendships with them. Lastly, 
we spent the night at the Steer’s home.  

 



 
 
 
We enjoyed delicious food that Tania prepared for us 
and played ice breaker games. I am truly amazed at 
how kind and loving the people in Honduras are. I see 
God through them in the way that they serve the 
people around them. 
 
Please continue to pray for us and the relationships 
we’ll make with the children, mothers, and high school 
girls. We are so excited to finally be in Honduras and we 
cannot wait to see what the Lord has prepared for us 
and what He will do in the hearts of the people of 
Comayagua, Siguatepeque, and Tintel. Thank you for 
your support and your prayers. We couldn’t have done 
it without every single one of you! 
 

God is good and He is doing great things in Honduras! 
 

 
 

Plus: Allen’s Anecdotes from Day 1 

Today is our first day in Comayagua, a city of about 

180,000, but today was mostly about getting here. I 

think my goal for today was seeing how much Spanish I 

can pick up. We had a nice lunch of Honduran food 

including fried plantains. Although we got plantain chips 

earlier from a street vendor, now that was really good. 

In the afternoon we went up into the mountains a little 

bit to Tintel. This is a focus of the Steer's ministry here. 

It is a very poor, small, tight-knit community. They are 

very closed to outsiders, so the Steer's have started a soccer club. Through this, they give the kids 

something productive to do and shows them that someone cares about them. They also teach the kids 

Bible lessons. 

Gradually, the hope is to build friendships with the adults in the community and create change. There is 

a lot of alcoholism and violence against women and they hope to change that. We will be involved in 

one of the first steps in that direction as we help build ovens for several families later this week. For 

now, pray that we will be a part of building relationships in the community and the people will be open 

to us. 

God Bless, Allen 

 


